Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 1 December 2015 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mrs L Starman, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mr J Wheeler & Mr R Watson
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk)
Members of the Public: None
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr Jaan Larner (District Councillor)
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 

4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – The minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.  

5. Matters for discussion
5.1 Grass Cutting – All agreed to advertise for a 3 year tender in Chet News and Contact magazine.  The advert used last year needs amending to state tender for 3 years and additional grass cut if needed beyond normal growing season if requested and weather permits.  Clerk to thank Gary and Dean for an excellent job this year and to advise of the advert and changes. 
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Clerks Report:
· New Notice Board – The header board for the new notice board has arrived and needs putting in place when weather improves.

· Cross Stone Road Sign – South Norfolk Council have been contacted to rectify replacing the unreadable ‘Cross Stone Road’ sign opposite Hardley Road.

· BT Phone box – The phone box now officially belongs to the Parish Council.  A poster has been put up advising of responsibility.  A Maintenance document sent by BT is included in this months circulated correspondence.
· Chet News Quarterly Update – Draft quarterly update sent to Parish Councillors prior to the meeting to consider.  All agreed to go ahead with publication with no amendments.

· District Councillor – Invited Mr Jaan Larner to our meeting by e-mail.  He sent apologies and hopes to attend regularly in the New Year.

· War Memorial Grant Application- Contacted David Gurney County Archaeologist of Norfolk County Council regarding Langley War Memorial.  Although it is suspected the Proctor Beauchamp family funded the War Memorial, I have been unable to confirm or establish ownership.  A visit is planned to Langley Abbey 11 December 2015 as they have some local history.  All agreed that the War Memorial Trust grants application form should be submitted with information gained to date.
· Wherryman’s Way Footpath Closure – Contact made with Bam Nuttall asking if they can be of assistance, no response received to date.  The Parish Councils support was formally sent to Chedgrave Parish Council.  Notification received from Russell Wilson Norfolk County Council stating a further stretch of footpath has been closed between Chedgrave through to the Broads Authority 24 hour mooring, due to a member of the public slipping.  This will be looked at together with the current closure with the Broads Authority on 7 December 2015.  Mr Milner resident of Chedgrave sent an e-mail today asking if anyone can join him at a meeting with an EDP/Beccles & Bungay photographer at the locked gate by the boatyard on 2 December 2015 at 3pm.

· Tree – Notice put up asking if residents have any ideas on where trees and hedging could be planted within the Parish.
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Correspondence: Norfolk Association of Local Councils (NALC) sent details of the new audit regime.  The arrangements for external audit are changing and if the council wants to opt out the decision needs to be made before 31 January 2016.  The internal audit is still required however a formal external audit is only required if requested by a Parishioner.  If the council opt’s in the appointed body will cost approx £20 per year and will carry out the external audit, however if the council opt’s out it will have to find a qualified auditor and fund at an unknown cost.  All agreed to Opt in to the new body being set up.


Full list and correspondence circulated following the meeting. 
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Planning:

8.1 Decision: Approved with conditions 2015/2115 Mr & Mrs Rockley 10 Langley Street, Langley, NR14 6De Construction of a first floor extension over existing single storey lean-to and reconstruction of existing porch. 
8.2 Decision: Approved with conditions 2015/2124 Mrs Shirley Keeler Ivy Farm, Langley Street, Langley NR14 6AD Alterations and extensions to bungalow.
9.  Finance: 
9.1 To consider Budget and Precept for financial year 2015/16 - Precept forms are due soon and have to be in by mid January, South Norfolk have notified of possible cuts by e-mail (details circulated prior to the meeting). Information to consider – The start of the year’s balance was £7687 and the end of this years balance is an estimated £7569 a difference of £118.  Additional expenses this year have been the Notice Board and Goal post.  Next year’s additional expenses will include the War Memorials refurbishment (The War Memorials Trust fund up to 50%) and the ongoing Playground refurbishment.  Clerk to let the Chairman know as soon as the paperwork arrives.  To be discussed in January’s Meeting. 
9.2 The following payments were approved:

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100876
	£20.00

	St Margarets PCC
	Donation
	100877
	£500

	Lisa Collins
	Re-imbursement of 12 1st Class postage stamps & Computer ink
	BACS
	£27.56

	Lisa Collins
	Clerks Salary & Expenses Oct-Dec
	BACS
	£497.50

	HM Revenue & Customs
	Clerks PAYE Oct-Dec
	BACS
	£114.80

	Mr TonyTimmins
	Re-imbursement of 10 pack 7in Steep pegs (for goal post)
	100878
	£10.08

	Mr P J Hagger
	Receipt: Dog bin emptying charge
	INCOME
	£61.30


· Account Balances at 30 November 2015

· Current Account: £3301.81
· Savings Account : £5809.45
· Playground Account: £351.40
10.  Police Report: Not available until further notice.  Some details can be found on                                                   www.norfolk.police.uk/aboutus/yourrighttoinformation/streetlevelcrime.aspx
11.  County Councillors Report: None
12.  District Councillors Report: None
13.  Tree Wardens Report: 

· Mr Wheeler asked Mr Sullivan to let him know where near Langley Church trees/hedging could be planted.  Cherry Tree and or Magnolia in memory of Freda Selby to be discussed further.

14.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
· Mrs Kirkpatrick will decorate the BT Phone box for Christmas.  
· Mrs Kirkpatrick attended a walkabout Planning Conservation area meeting in Loddon showing the area to be extended - Map circulated.  
· Feedback from the Business Network Meeting in Loddon on 9 November 2015 was that Chedgrave Parish Council were able to obtain some funding from local businesses for their Playground, should we consider this.  Mr Timmins to take forward.  Community Chest newspaper article offering a share of £100,000 circulated.
· Mrs Starman commented on the excess mud on the roads.  
· Chedgrave shops are putting on an event for children to meet father Christmas on 4 December 2015 4-6pm.
· Mr Timmins fed back data from the Vehicle Activated Sign which has been opposite Langley Abbey monitoring traffic heading towards Norwich.  95% of drivers appear to be maintaining sensible speeds.  Full information is available from Mr Timmins on request.  
· The playground committee met to consider the Adnams draft application, suggested amendments were made and the application sent.
· Mr Watson suggested the Parish Council consider using social media as a form of communication i.e. Twitter and or Face book. This is another way to share and raise awareness, it could save time and money.  Clerk to investigate.
· Mr Sullivan was asked by a parishioner for an update on the Wherryman’s way closure – covered in Clerks report.
· Mr Sullivan promoted an ‘Evening of Song’ with The Blyth Five held in The Ballroom of Langley Hall, Wednesday 9 December 2015 7.30pm with concert proceeds going towards St Michaels Church refurbishment.
15.  Public Participation: 
16. Date of next Meeting - Tuesday 5 January 2016, 7.30pm.  
      The Meeting closed at 20:25
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